Traci Denault-Roque

From:

giselekarvonen < g_ian@EastLink.ca>

Sent:

January 25, 2024 12:04 PM

To:

Traci Denault-Roque

Subject:

Att: Traci Denault-Roque re. Knight Cruisers 21rst Annual Cruise In & Craft Fair

Knight Cruisers Car Club Inc Richard Stroud, President 772 Hardwood Rd. McKerrow, ON P0P 1M0

February 9, 2024

Dear Major & Council,

The Knight Cruisers Car Club will be hosting their 21rst Annual Cruise In & Craft Fair on May 25th, 2024 at the Espanola Regional Recreation Complex and Track & Field. We would like to apply once again for an exemption to the noise by-law, road closure (8a.m.-4p.m.) and for the rental fees to be waived for the use of the track & field as well as the Complex.

Our club is not for profit. We have donated last year to the Shelley Newton Memorial Fund, Northern Ontario Families of Children with Cancer, Espanola High School bursary, the Massey Food Bank, the Espanola Helping Hand Foodbank and the Espanola Hospital Foundation nursing home upgrades.

We would sincerely appreciate that these concessions be brought forward for approval.

Thank you,

Gisele Karvonen secretary Knight Cruisers Car Club Inc 705-863-0085